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   May 99

Dist List

EXECUTIVE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

HELD IN THE 1 SVC BN CO CONFERENCE ROOM 18 FEB 99
Chairperson:  Col R. Gillespie, Fund President

Members:  Maj J.M. Beauchemin, SQFT Representative

Capt George, LFAA Representative

CWO Roy, BR CWO Representative

WO J.K. MacKay, LFWA Representative

MCpl Thibeault, LFCA Representative

In Attendance:

LCol D.N. Redman, Cmdt CFSEME

Capt W.G. Thompson, EME Br Adjt

CWO T.P. Chaudar, RSM CFSEME

Secretary:  MCpl B.J. Lannon

Absent:  CWO T. Rerrie, 1 CAD Representative

INTRODUCTORY REMARKS
1.
The meeting was called to order at 0800 hrs.  Col Gillespie welcomed CWO Roy and MCpl Thibeault to the Executive Board of Directors and to the meeting.  He remarked that the Board of Director's represent their constituents and are here for the betterment of the branch.  

DISCUSSION









ACTION BY
REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MINUTES
2.
Para 3 - Engraving Machine.  It was noted that the 

engraving machine is up and running.

3.
Para 4 - Marketing Plan.  It was noted that the Branch 

is not paying for the Internet anymore.  The Home Page is 

still running and is free.

4.
Para 5 - EME Accoutrements.  The EME Buckles were 

Br Adjt

purchased and 50 of them were sent to each of the areas.  

It was noted by WO MacKay that 1 ASU never received theirs.  

Capt Thompson to check into it but they were sent to area

reps.

Secretarial Note.
Br Adjt erred in that the buckles were not 

sent until 2 Mar 99.

5.
Para 11 - Borden Museum.  There was continued concern

Board

expressed with regards to all of the material in the Borden

Members Museum being given to the Canadian War Museum. The 

Cmdt stated that the Fund/Branch will be doing a 100% 

stock/catalog of everything EME.  Once that is complete,

they can decide how to display the material and how to protect

it.  Col Gillespie requested that Board Members consult with 

members in their areas on how we should display artifacts in 

the future.

6.
Para 21 - Grants/Loans.  A letter was drafted and sent 

to the Br Advisor detailing the Br Fund Policy on loans and 

grants.  This is still in progress with the Br Advisor.

7.
Para 22 - Ref Death.  It was agreed upon by the Board that 

a sum not to exceed $50.00 may be spent by the area reps for 

flowers/donations in the event of a death. The bill in turn would 

be forwarded to the Br Adjt for repayment.  This issue was raised 

to confirm concerns raised by the LFWA and SQFT reps from the 

previous mtg.

8.
Para 29 - Internet.  It was suggested that the doors 

should be kept open with the EME Association.

9.
Para 30 - EME Buttons.  The EME Buttons have already been 

distributed to area reps.  Maj Beauchemin asked the price of 

the buttons.  Capt Thompson stated that at the previous meeting 

it was decided that all Br Fund members would receive a button.  

The price was discussed and it will cost $1.00 a button for Non-

Fund members.

10.
Para 32- Cbt Hat Badge.  WO MacKay stated that the Cbt  
Br CWO

Hat Badges are free at Base Supply for all other except EME.  

He wanted to know why we are the only ones paying for it.  The 

Branch Chief and the Br Advisor will check into this through 

their channels.

Secretarial Note:  BR CWO confirmed that Badges were purchased 

at EME Kit Shop to have them reproduced.   With the intro of 

the new disruptive pattern Cbt clothing, the production of the 

Cbt Hat Badge is on hold.

11.
Para 34 - Funding for Travel.  MCpl Thibeault and Maj 

Beauchemin questioned transportation for the meeting.  After 

discussions, it was decided to maintain the status quo.

12.
Maj Beauchemin asked if the minutes of the previous 

Br Adjt

meeting had been translated.  Br Adjt stated that they were 

and will send another copy to him.

13.
With no other errors or omissions the previous minutes 

were accepted.

14.
Grants/Loans.  The members had to discuss the write-off/
Br Adjt repayment of the two loans that were issued.  In case #1, the 

individual has pursued all avenues and resources at his own 

disposal.  It was felt that there would still exist continuing

financial strain once present situation is resolved.  It was 

therefore decided that the member would repay 10% of the 

principal of the loan as well as the admin fees.  In case #2, 

it was felt that part of the financial hardship was partially 

self induced.  Therefore, member will repay 15% of the loan 

as well as the admin fees.  The Br Adjt will send a letter 

advising members of the outcome of the BOD meeting and 

commencement of the repayment.

Secretarial Note:  Letters forwarded to WO MacKay 3 Mar 99.

15.
Retirement Gift - Proposal.  The proposal  by MCpl 

Br Adjt

Gemmel for the Cannon to be presented to members upon 

retirement was deemed to be an expense that cannot be incurred 

by the Fund at this time.  A letter will be sent to MCpl Gemmel 

thanking him for his suggestion.  The Br Adjt will send a letter

commemorating members retirement and the motion was carried 

by all.

Secretarial Note:  Letters sent to MCpl Gemmel 8 Mar 99.

16.
Bursaries/Scholarships.  The application for the Bursaries
Br Adjt

and Scholarships was discussed and the form itself.  It was 

decided to stay with the one form for each.  Para 2 to read 

Branch Fund Sponsor with a relationship line following.  The 

Scholarship will be awarded for 1st year studies only and 

the bursary can be anytime.  As a result of this change, para 3

of By-Law #5 of the Constitution to read the Fund will award 

Scholarship in value of $500.00 for 1st year Academic Post 

Secondary Study.  Bursaries will be awarded for Post Secondary 

Continuing Education. The number of Scholarship/Bursaries will 

be determined annually by the Executive Board of Directors.  

The fol were some other adjustments made to the form itself.


a.
amend Para 2 to read Branch Fund Sponsor and 



relationship info;


b.
amend Para 7 to read add as applicable;


c.
amend Para 9 to read Bursary Applicants complete 



the following;


d.
amend Para 10 to read Bursary Applicants complete 



the following; and


e.
amend Para 11 to read Scholarship Applicants only.  



It should state that a reference from your secondary



school is required.  Just delete the word principal.

17.
The Cmdt suggested that the EME Journal should contain 

a Bursary/Scholarship form as a tear-out in the February 

edition of each yr.  Para 4 of the Constitution should be 

amended to reflect the date for receiving the application to 

be 30 Mar.

18.
60th Anniversary Celebration.  The general consensus was 

that the 60th was not a significant celebration.  The big push 

would be on for the 75th Anniversary.  Col Gillespie stated 

that the Senate wants to consider this issue in the Spring.  

He suggested we wait till the Senate looks at it and then we 

can re-look at it at the August meeting.

19.
EME Journal.  The cost per issue to publish the journal 

was down to $1.70.  The Br Adjt stated that they were not 

receiving any submissions from areas.  They received no 

commendations or honors and awards. WO MacKay stated that LFWA 

likes the EME Journal.  It was also discussed that two issues 

was not enough to decide if the Journal was useful or if it 

should be given up.  The cut-off date for submissions for 

entry into the next issue will be 15 Jun 99.

20.
There will be an editorial board meeting NLT 1 Jun 99

including all three editors to have a look at the submissions,

etc. 

21.
The distribution of the Journals will be done by area 


Area Reps with the area reps then to disseminate down to the 

units under them.  All reserve Service Battalions to receive 

20 copies each as well as advertisers who placed a full page 

ad will receive 10 copies and those who had less than a full 

page will get 5 copies.  It was decided that 1 month after 

the Journal is out - Area reps should do a follow-up to see 

if everyone has received them.  Col Gillespie will see if 

the RCEME Association could do something else to make it 

worthwhile to give them a copy - maybe they could help advertise.  

25. He will discuss with the Association and will let the Br Adjt 

know by end of April.

22.
The areas are also invited to get a form and solicit 

advertising in their own area.  The price of the 3rd issue was 

discussed and it was decided to accept a deficit as we are 

already committed to producing 5000 copies.  Remind your 

advertisers that we cannot commit to two issues and that it 

will be reviewed at the next meeting.  Col Gillespie will 

discuss with the EME Association to determine if advertising 

is beneficial to them and to the Branch.  It was voted not to 

exceed $1500.00 deficit for the production of the 3rd EME Journal, 

however, if any more is required the Board of Directors will 

vote via E-Mail.  

23.
The theme for the Summer Issue was discussed and a 

suggestion of People and Activities was decided.  It should 

include an equal representation of all trades and all areas.  

The area reps should develop a committee and area coordinator/

OPI for the Journal.  Included in the Journal should be all

Board of Directors addresses, e-mails and how to contact each.  

A section on letters to the Branch Advisor/Editor is to be in 

the next issue.  As well there should be a page on Postings 

and Promotions.

24.
Membership Update.  The Br Adjt stated that to date there 

are over 1200 members in the Branch Fund.  The Br Adjt reminded 

reps that the coin and card that members receive once they join, 

then their number should be sent back to the School via e-mail 

or fax to the Br Adjt for update of the database.  The procedure 

has changed since the 1st 700 (which the Br Adjt sent out to 

those members their coins and card).  The coin and cards are now 

being distributed in bulk to the area.  A reminder that Y010 is 

the new code for the Pay Assignment.

26. Fund Financial Plan.  There was considerable discussion 

WRT to the development of a Branch Fund financial plan as it 

exists now and how to better utilize in the future 

(i.e. investments, fixed income etc.).  The committee looked 

at three different options moving around expenses on different 

items, adding expenses and revenues, spending more money on 

the soldier (i.e. grants and loans, buying a 2nd beret for all,

sports, etc).  

Option One (Attached) was conservative in nature in that 

expenditures  increased slightly from fiscal year 

1998/1999 to fiscal year 2002/2003 thereby increasing 

net income. 

 
Option Two (Attached) depicts an increase in spending 


thereby reducing our total income to approximately 4 K 


dollars per year.

 
Option Three (Attached)
depicts a proactive approach 


to spending  reducing our total income to approximately 


1.2 K dollars per year.

The Admin Committee was directed to invest 80K in revolving 

maturity dated GICs with the balance of the initial investment 

(10 K) being retained as working capital.  The split was made 

into 16K investments with each maturing a year apart.  Options

were distributed to all area representatives to canvas members 

within their area with respect to option selection for decision 

making at the next Board of Directors meeting.The 3 options 

were printed out and passed to all members so they could go 

to their area membership and find out which option they felt 

best addressed the issue.

MISCELLANEOUS
26.
Branch Chief stated that all plaques etc., from careers 

will be sent back to CFSEME to be catalogued within the EME 

Branch.

27.
RSM Chaudar would like to get rid off some plaques 

(auction it off/sell) or write off from the Museum.  A 

Mini Board of Directors including the School RSM, Br CWO, 

Col Cmdt to do a once a year review to identify memorabilia 

not required or significant and decide to auction it off or 

write-off etc.

28.
WO MacKay stated that Cpl G.A. Telford's name on the 

Br Adjt monument is spelt incorrectly.  Br Adjt to find out the cost 

of correcting the name on the monument.

29.
WO MacKay stated that presently there are one Jr Rank, 
Br Adjt

three Sr NCOs, and thee Officers on the Board of Directors.  

Why do the Jr Ranks only have one vote when they represent 64% 

of the Branch?  The topic was discussed and it was decided that 

there will be a pilot trial at the next meeting where 3/4

Jr Ranks will be selected from the area where the meeting will 

take place and they will have a vote as well.  If this system 

is adopted, the Constitution will be amended to reflect this 

change.

30.
WO MacKay asked whether or not a member could get a new 
Br Adjt

coin if the original was lost.  The Br Adjt responded that you 

could get a new coin as long as you pay for it.

31.
WO MacKay asked several questions WRT the Fund finances. 
Br Adjt

He wanted to know who, if, anyone does the annual audit.  The 

Br Adjt responded with Barrow Smith Accounting and that the 

Fund Financial year ends 14 May.  WO MacKay asked if a copy of 

the audit could be given to the Board of Directors.  The Br Adjt 

will have an Audit Report for each member of the board at the 

next meeting.  This will be shipped to all members electronically 

or given at the August meeting.

32.
WO MacKay asked what the Adjustment write-off for $206.04
Br Adjt

was and the Br Adjt to look into this. He will also look into 

a Suspense Acct of $92.00.  Once found the Br Adjt will sent 

responses electronically to all members of the board.

Secretarial Note:  WRT Jul 98 profit and loss statement, the 

adjustment write-off of $206.04 was for 50th items.  The $92.00 

itemized under suspense account was for inventory write-off but 

inadvertently placed in suspense account.

33.
Major Beauchemin had concerns as to why everyone in the 

Fund does not pay the same amount of money.  It was discussed 

that those more senior always put in more money and expect 

less back.  It was also stated that the rates per rank are as 

detailed IAW CFAO 27-8.

34.
LCol Redman stated that this would be his last Br Fund 

Meeting.  He thanked everyone for their honesty in the time 

that he has been here.  He reminded reps that they must go out 

and recruit, sell, preach, and explain the Fund and its benefits 

to all members of the Branch.

35.
Col Gillespie stated that the EME Association expressed 

interest in an EME Foundation.  He thanked LCol Redman for his 

efforts during the starting up of the Branch Fund and for his 

enthusiasm in assisting it to where it is today.  He wished him 

well on his retirement.

36.
The next Executive Board of Directors Meeting will be held 

in Borden at the Borden Golf Tournament on 11 August 1999.

ADJOURNMENT
37.
The meeting was adjourned at 1615 hrs.

R. Gillespie

Col

Fund President

//original signed by//
D.N. Redman

LCol

Admin Committee Chairman

//original signed by//

W.G. Thompson

Capt

EME Br Adjt
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